BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING MINUTES



Sutton Town Hall 4 Uxbridge Road Sutton, Massachusetts 01590 (508) 865-8727 Fax: (508) 865-8721

TOWN OF SUTTON REGULAR MEETING JULY 27, 2021

Meeting Location: Sutton Town Hall Meeting Room 1C

Members Present: William Fredericks, Tammi Marois, Diane Miller, Ken Malo

Staff Present: Cheryl Rawinski, Judy Bater, Steve Donatelli

Absent: John Silverberg

Guest/s Present: None

Call to Order: William Fredericks opened the regular meeting of the Board of Health at 7:00 PM.

Local Upgrades/Variances: None

Local Upgrades Approved/Review Only: All approved by Steve Donatelli.

25 Holt Road: Gravity fed Presby system, 2' offset to groundwater

91 Eight Lots Road: Gravity fed Presby system, 2' offset to groundwater

Department Update/Covid 19 Update: Busy with fiscal year ending and beginning. Covid cases are picking up again. Significant amount of tic borne cases. Diane asked about the summer camps and Marians Beach. Cheryl said the camps went very well. Cheryl said Marians beach had to close for a few days due to high bacteria count. The boat ramp closed due to a high water level. Diane asked if the schools will open in September. Cheryl said yes. Cheryl said the delta variant is prevalent and not as severe yet extremely contagious. Covid vaccine is for children over 12 years of age still. Nothing has come to fruition in regards to boosters. Cheryl is getting ready for flu season.

Approve Minutes: Tabled.

Old/New Business: Cheryl is working with the Building Department and the Attorney General's office for receivership on a couple of properties in states of disrepair. Tammi asked how this process starts? Is it complaint driven? Cheryl stated that properties are noticed to be in neglect and have structural issues.

Review Fee Schedule: Public Hearing pushed out to November.

Review Supplemental Title 5 Regulations: Public Hearing pushed out to November.

Review Well Regulations: Public Hearing pushed out to November.

Other Business Not Anticipated: Cheryl would like assistance with an intern to finalize the changes to the fee schedule, Title 5 and well regulations. Bill will reach out to Cheryl. Diane asked if we were involved with the septic for the trucking company in Uxbridge/Douglas/Sutton Area. Steve stated the entire septic system is in Uxbridge. Diane asked if this hot weather has impacted any of the food establishments and have we received any complaints? Cheryl stated, no.

Next Meeting: August 24, 2021

Motion to Adjourn at 7:18PM:	Ken Malo.	Seconded by Tammi	Marois - Unanimous -	Annroved
TITO CANAL CO LEGICOLITE CAC SOLOM AVAS	IXOII IVIGIO,	DOCUMENT OF LABBIN	maiois - Chaillinious -	

William Fredericks, Chairman
Tammi Marois, Vice Chairman
John Silverberg, Member

Diane Miller, Member

Ken Malo, Jr., Member